
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

 
 
 
 
Mr. Neil Wilmshurst 
Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer 
Electric Power Research Institute 
1300 West W.T. Harris Blvd. 
Charlotte, NC 20262 
 
Dear Mr. Wilmshurst: 
 
Please find enclosed the signed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and Addenda between 
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research (NRC/RES) 
and the Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI) on Cooperative Nuclear Safety Research.  
The enclosed MOU renews our 2007 agreement and continues our cooperative nuclear safety 
research in 13 technical areas.  The Addenda to the MOU outline the specific nature of our 
cooperation in these technical areas.  
 
The MOU and Addenda were developed through collaboration between the staff of NRC/RES 
and Mr. Ken Canavan of your staff.  Our two organizations have worked well together over 
many years, and I believe the cooperation has been mutually beneficial.  We look forward to 
many more successful years for this partnership.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mr. Nicholas DiFrancesco of my staff at 
301-415-1115. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
Michael F. Weber 
Director of Nuclear Regulatory Research 

 
Enclosures: 

1. MOU between NRC and EPRI 
2 – 10. Research Addenda 
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Mr. Neil Wilmshurst 
Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer 
Electric Power Research Institute 
1300 West W.T. Harris Blvd. 
Charlotte, NC 20262 
 
Dear Mr. Wilmshurst: 
 
Please find enclosed the signed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and Addenda between 
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research (NRC/RES) 
and the Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI) on Cooperative Nuclear Safety Research.  
The enclosed MOU renews our 2007 agreement and continues our cooperative nuclear safety 
research in 13 technical areas.  The Addenda to the MOU outline the specific nature of our 
cooperation in these technical areas.  
 
The MOU and Addenda were developed through collaboration between the staff of NRC/RES 
and Mr. Ken Canavan of your staff.  Our two organizations have worked well together over 
many years, and I believe the cooperation has been mutually beneficial.  We look forward to 
many more successful years for this partnership.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mr. Nicholas DiFrancesco of my staff at 
301-415-1115. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
Michael F. Weber 
Director of Nuclear Regulatory Research 
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1. MOU between NRC and EPRI 
2 – 10. Research Addenda 
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